
 
 

Planning Commission Meeting 
 

AGENDA 
 

Monday, August 06, 2018 
5:30 PM 

City Hall 215 N Broad Street 
 

 
I. CALL TO ORDER 

II. ROLL CALL 

III. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

1. Minutes of Previous Meeting - June 19, 2018 

IV. REPORT FROM CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER 

V. PUBLIC HEARINGS 

1. Request for COA - 911 N Broad Street 

VI. RECOMMENDATIONS ON REQUESTS 

VII. OLD BUSINESS 

VIII. NEW BUSINESS 

IX. ADJOURNMENT 

  

1



 1 

MONROE PLANNING COMMISSION 

MINUTES 

June 19, 2018 

 
Present: Rosalind Parks, Mike Eckles, Randy Camp, Kyle Harrison, David Butler 

 

Absent: None 

 

Staff: Patrick Kelley, Director of Code/Planning 

 

Visitors: Aaron Charles, Jeff Carter, Don & Renee Waller, Andrew Williams, Ginny Vanoostrom-Willett, 

George Baker III, Carlos Hann. 

  

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Mike Eckles at 5:28 pm.  

 

Chairman Eckles asked for any changes, corrections or additions to the May 15, 2018 minutes. Hearing 

none he entertained a motion. Camp made a motion to approve. Parks seconded. Motion carried. Minutes 

Approved. 

 

Code Officer Report:  None 

 

The first item of business: is for petition # 18-00192 for a COA at 1117 W Spring Street. The applicant, 

Carter Engineering Consultants, Inc is requesting a COA for the demolition and rebuilding of the Wendy’s 

Restaurant.  

 

Kelley stated the Code Department does not normally give a recommendation for a Certificate of 

Appropriateness but looking at their application the Code Department recognizes it to be in order. The 

plans do, as far as technically feasible, comply with the CDO requirements as much as they possibly can 

and squeezing that off the same foot print that they have now. 

 

Jeff Carter of Carter Engineering Consultants spoke to the request. The building is so old and can’t really 

be renovated. With the size of the lot there is not a lot of creativity to be done. They want to construct a 

new building in the exact same spot as the old building. They would appreciate the support of the Planning 

Commission.  

 

Chairman Eckles asked for any questions. He entertained a recommendation for the COA.  

 

Harrison asked Kelley if the materials and all were in order. He asked if the height was ok.  

Kelley answered yes to all.  

 

Harrison made a motion to approve. Butler seconded. Motioned carried. COA granted. 

 

The second item of business: is for petition # 18-00196 for a Variance at 615 E Church Street. The 

applicant Algin Investments, request a variance of Article VII, Sect 700.1 Table 11 to be allowed to move a 

small house onto this property. The property has approximately 254 ft of road frontage on Felker Street and 

approximately 109 ft on E Church Street. Code department recommends approval. 

 

Chairman Eckles asked for Code Officer Report. 

 

Kelley stated the property currently contains a house that is undergoing renovations. The lot is large enough 

in square footage to subdivide into two lots. It has been proposed that a structure be moved to the lot that 

could be created from its current location on S. Madison Ave. This structure does not meet the R1 square 

footage minimum of 1600 sq ft. The variance request is to allow the 1184 sq ft structure to be relocated 

without increasing the square footage to the required minimum for R1 zoning. In investigating for our 

recommendation for approval it was found that there were a number of houses in the neighborhood that are 
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also existing non conforming in size under the 1600 sq ft required amount. Considering that the square 

footage should blend with the neighborhood. 

 

Chairman Eckles asked if there was anyone to represent the application.  

 

Ginny Vanoostrom-Willett, representative for Algin Investments, spoke to the request. She stated that they 

want to take the lot at 615 E Church Street and divide it in half. They intend to take the little Historic house 

on S Madison and move it to the back lot. They are still working with the engineers to see how and if they 

can move it. She stated if they were not able to move the house, they would like the opportunity to build a 

house that is compliant with the houses that are on that street with an 1180 sq ft minimum.  

 

Kelley mentioned that the recommendation for approval made by the Code Department did include the 

condition that if a house was built there it would have to meet the R1 zoning requirements as they stand or 

apply for a variance on its own. This is only to address the issue of the house being moved. 

Chairman Eckles asked if this does not work out would she come back.  

Vanoostrom-Willett stated the problem is since there is not a Council meeting in July, this would push 

them back until the end of the year to get anything done. She would really like to get something going 

earlier.  

Chairman Eckles stated if it doesn’t work out to move the house you would have to come back for a 

variance for building a new house. 

Vanoostrom-Willett stated she was hoping to get this done tonight.  

 

Chairman Eckles asked for questions. 

 

Harrison asked if there was anything on this location pertaining to historical. 

Vanoostrom-Willett stated the intention is to have a historical appropriate one story house. The house they 

would like to build if the move does not work, is a 1200 sq ft house.  

Kelley pointed out the requested square footage is less than what is allowed even in the R1A zoning. The 

reason for recommending approval was to save a historic structure. The first recommendation was to move 

it and expand it to meet the R1 zoning requirements, but moving the house and restoring it would make 

sense to leave it as it is. A new house should meet the requirements. 

 

Chairman Eckles asked for more questions or recommendations. 

 

Harrison made a motion to approve moving the house. Camp seconded. Motion carried. Recommendation 

for approval goes forward to the Council in August. 

 

Third item of business: is a request for a variance at 125 N Wayne Street. The applicant, Andrew 

Williams request a variance of Article VII, Sect 700.2 table 12, Article V, Sect 520 Table 3 and Sect 570.2 

of the Zoning Ordinance. The property consists of a total of .6 acres. The property has a total of 

approximately 126 ft of road frontage on North Wayne Street. Code Department recommends approval 

 

Chairman Eckles asked for Code Officer report. 

 

Kelley: This is a repurposing of an abandoned auto parts store location to a restaurant. The property is in 

the newly established Monroe Historic Downtown Entertainment District which is loosely defined as the 

CBD and this parcel. It has been discussed that the CBD and the downtown development pattern needs to 

be expanded. This opportunity represents a good place to start. The CBD allows zero lot lines and does not 

require on-site parking. This project provides parking, landscaping and setbacks to the extent technically 

feasible while promoting the front loaded building pattern of the Downtown area. 

 

Andrew Williams with Silver Queen spoke to the request. He stated he would answer any questions they 

had. 

 

Chairman Eckles asked if he was asking for variance because he is short on a few parking spaces. 
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Williams stated he wanted to move the building forward in order to create the front loaded look like 

downtown. We are short parking spaces but over the maximum impervious surface required. We wanted to 

add in the landscaping but that didn’t remove 100% of the impervious surface. If we add more parking 

spaces we get further away from the maximum impervious surface requirement. We are hoping for a 

compromise.  

Kelley added his comments about the parking and how the plan they have serves to reduce the impervious 

surface.  

 

Chairman Eckles asked for any questions. Being none he asked for a motion.  

Camp made a motion to approve. Harrison seconded. Motion Carried. Recommendation for Approval goes 

forward to the Council in August. 

 

Public Hearing closed 5:55 pm 

 

Chairman Eckles asked if there was any old business. none 

Chairman Eckles asked if there was any new business. Kelley spoke to the WOW express will be coming 

before them again for a COA. He withdrew the Variance request before the Council Meeting. 

 

Chairman Eckles entertained a motion to adjourn. Parks made a motion to adjourn. Camp seconded. 

Meeting adjourned at 5:57 pm 
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